Dear Mr Aylward

HOUSING BENEFIT

I write to you as requested to explain what went on with the Housing Benefit on your rent account. Before I start my explanation I would like to offer you my apologies for the error made with your Housing Benefit.

I can well imagine that you are wondering exactly what the real reason was for the error, given that you were told several variations - in truth, they are all partly right. You are no doubt aware that the Benefit Section has had a new computer system. Overall things have gone fairly well, but the staff have been under a great deal of. pressure in Benefits to catch up with the work we could not do while various conversion processes ran.

When people are under pressure they make mistakes - they did with your claim and we are very sorry for this. Yes, the computer system did load in the wrong rent elements in relation to your Housing Benefit, so there was a system error, but it was a good old- fashioned human being who missed the fault and let the system go ahead with the wrong figures.

To explain in more technical terms: we made a reassessment of your Housing Benefit following the application form you completed in April. This reassessment was dated 6 May 03. It involved slight changes to the income figures used to calculate your benefit - our letter to you of the same date confirms this. However, we had a system fault at that time which affected the rent upon which your benefit is calculated for the previous financial year. Last year, with effect from 20 January 03 your rent was as follows:

£41.82 base rent, plus £1.00 for insurance and £6.56 for heating. For Housing Benefit purposes, we can only help with the base rent part of the actual amount of gross charge, so we needed to base our calculation on the £41.82.

As the member of staff reassessed your benefit in May, the system fault did not read your rent as £41.82, but as £35.26. The system thought the £41.82 included your £6.56 heating, not that the £6.56 heating charge was on top of the £41.82. This fault only affected the period between 20 January 03 and 06 April 03- all other years and rent periods were fine. This was a nasty little fault, because it did not affect everybody, but certain people with changes in additional service charges. The 20 January coincides with the date your insurance charge increased from 80 pence to £1. We were aware from system testing that this fault existed, but it only happened as staff reassessed claims - claims that were untouched did not get affected. So your claim was fine until the 6 May reassessment. Staff  were warned that they may find that the rent elements would suddenly change as they reassessed certain cases and to look out for them and correct them as they went. The error was missed as your case was reassessed, hence the error.

The error affected 20101103 to 06/04/03 a period of 11 weeks. The error started when we reassessed your case on 6 May 03, 50 the system thought you had had too much benefit for this period and started to reduce your current benefit payments by £8.25 per week, until Mrs ****sorted it out on 1 July. So for the period from 12 May 03 you should have received benefit of £38.10 per week, but you were only getting £29.85. We have sent through to your rent account the credit of £103 that we owe you because of this error. This is your correct weekly award of £38.10 per week, plus 9 weeks at the £8.25 figure that was held back, less £1.10 - the real amount of the overpayment caused by your change in income.

The overall system fault was fixed last week, when a new program was shipped to us and Mrs **** fixed the fault in your individual case as soon as she spoke to you on 1st July.

Internal Audit have been closely involved with our new system implementation and are aware of the problems we have faced. Audit recognise that we have had good procedures for dealing with the faults, but that no procedure, however good, will stop members of staff making the odd mistake.

As the Manager, I appreciate all comments we get about our service - good or bad - as they all help me keep in touch with what our customers really think of our service. I hope that the swift manner in which we have fixed the error on your case has helped to reassure you somewhat. I have to accept that my staff will sometimes make mistakes. I realise that to make no mistakes whatsoever is not possible and that if we can at least respond quickly, accept responsibility for our errors and try and learn for the future, this will help.

I hope that I have answered your enquiry to your satisfaction, but please do not hesitate to contact me if I can be of further assistance.

Yours sincerely

Benefits Manager

